
Federal Communications Commission

International Bureau

Policy Division

445 12th Street, SW

Washington D.C. 20554

Re: Request to Withdraw 214 Authorization ITC-214-20041115-00441

May 21, 2009

Dear International Bureau Staff,

By this letter, TRANSGLOBAL COMMUNICATION ENTERPRISES, INC (“TRANSGLOBAL”),

respectfully request the Federal Communications Commission (FCC) to withdraw TRANSGLOBAL’s

Section 214 authorization that was granted on December 10, 2004 and designated with file ITC-214-

20041115-00441. TRANSGLOBAL has ceased to offer telecommunications services and operate as a

business.

Sincerely,

/s/ Raul Magallanes

Raul Magallanes

Counsel toTRANSGLOBAL


